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MOUNDSVIEW SOFTBALL ASSOCIATION
February 2005 Board Meeting 

The Mounds View Softball association (MVSA) board meeting was called to order on February 4, 2005 at 7:00 pm by Frank Roth.  The meeting was held at the Shoreview Community Center.  

Board Members Present:  , Patty Schneider, Anne Howard, Frank Roth, Kent Reed, John Warchol, Wayne Brunn (arrived at 7:10) Tom Bye and Curt Kruse (arrived at 7:55).

Members Absent: Tom Healy, Patti Jo Fitzpatrick

Secretaries Report

Board meeting minutes –The board reviewed the minutes from the January meeting. Anne had forwarded one correction prior to the meeting. 

John W. moved that the minutes be accepted as amended.  Kent seconded the motion.







MOTION PASSED

Kent passed around the grant proposal submitted to the TC North Chamber of Commerece and reported that the committee would be meeting on February 15th to decide which requests to forward for final funding on the 25th.  The request was made for $3,770 ( 2 ATEC machines and 12 doz balls).

Kent reported that he would be continuing to work with Mark Bina to maintain the web site and any updates should be sent to Kent.

Treasurers Report

John W. reviewed MVSA’s financial status, P&L, balance sheet and financial transactions distributed via email. 

Frank moved to accept Treasurers report for January.  Wayne seconded the motion. 







MOTION PASSED

John presented the final 2005 budget for board approval.

Wayne moved to approve the 2005 budget as presented.  Frank seconded the motion. 







MOTION PASSED

John presented the total from registration.  Currently there are 23 at 16U, 25 at 14U, 45 at 12U and 45 at 10U (37 indicated desire to play traveling).

Traveling Program Update 

Registrations show sufficient numbers to field 2 teams at 16U and 14U.  12U will likely field 4 teams and has room for a few additional players.  Pitcher catcher numbers appear to be good with the exception of 16U (currently 3 for 2 teams).  

10U currently may have enough interest to field 3 traveling teams.  However, on 27 of the 37 interested players are 10 years old.  Eight are 9 and 2 are 8 years old.  Board discussed the possibility of fielding 2 10-year old traveling teams and one 8-9 year old team.  It was agreed that Frank would first call the 10 year old players to verify interest in the traveling program.

Kent asked about the number of MVSA girls who played last year but didn’t register this year.  The number, excluding the 16U (would 18U this year) was fairly high.  (~30).  Some of the no shows were predicable based on player interest, and some are known to be playing this year with the Irondale program.  Kent suggested that MVSA should send a letter with self addressed reply card to query those who did not return.  Board agreed that this would be good to do, but after tryouts are completed and teams are formed.

Pitching clinics and open gym are running smoothly.  MVSA will have open gym time at Bethel University on Feb 13th and March 6th from 6-9 pm.

Turnout at the MVSA clinic on Jan 30th run by the MVHS coaching staff was good with 20 participants and parents.  Total income was $380.00.

Board discussed a donation of money above cost to the MVHS booster club.  However, it was pointed out that after considering the cost of T-shirts ($200) and gym time, the clinic did not really make any money.   However, Patty indicated that the intention was not to make this an income generating clinic.

Patty made a motion to donate $100 to the MVHS booster club.  Motion was seconded by Anne.   After further discussion, Curt moved to table the motion.  Motion to table was seconded by Wayne.

MOTION PASSED
The dates and time for tryouts/evaluations have been set.  Tryouts will be held March 13 at MVSH with 12U 11:15-1:15, 14U 1:30-2:30 and 16U 2:45-4:00.  Coaches from MVHS and Totino will be the evaluators.

Pitcher/catcher tryouts will be held Thurdays March 10th at the MSF dome with 12U 6-7 pm, 14U 7-8pm and 16U 8-9 pm.

Pre-tryout warm up will be March 12th at MVHS from 1-4pm.

Player Development 

Patty reported that the first mailing will go out in mid-March, with a total of 3 mailings prior to the In-house registration.  Would like to schedule “open” in house practices during the season this year.

Action Items

Frank brought forward a waiver request he had received for Kristen Danielson.  Kristen requested a waiver to play with Rosemont.  Frank made a motion to grant the waiver, Patty seconded.



MOTION PASSED

Concessions
Tom Bye reported that he had initiated contacts regarding permits, utilities and Sysco foods.  A popcorn machine is still under consideration.

Fields & Umpires

Curt requested clarification regarding the number of teams for insurance purposes.  Total appears t be 15 with either 4 or 5 in house and 9-10 traveling.  An umpire clinic is in the developmental stage.

Equipment

Wayne reported that he has ordered an ATEC pitching machine.  Frank mentioned that the current ATEC need some attention.  Wayne presented samples of the dugout logo screenings and will be proceeding with an order soon.  Fields 1 & 3 will read “Home of the Mustangs” and fields 2 & 4 will be MVSA. 
Uniforms

 Anne requested that she return the unsold facemasks.   Anne will keep 25 install on the in-house helmets.  Equipment bags have been ordered.  A speedo was recovered Anne’s vehicle specifics on the color were not available.

John W. made a motion to adjourn.  Curt seconded.  Meeting adjourned 8:55pm.

Submitted 2/6/05 K. Reed

